
MEMORANDUM 
 
March 24, 2014 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Commission 
 
VIA:  Kenneth Fields, City Manager 
   
FROM: Tom Moran, P.E., Utilities Director  

Sarah B. Kirkland, Utilities Projects Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Sewer Infrastructure System Repair for Greenbrough Subdivision 
 
SYNOPSIS: The approval authorizes the repair of the sewer infrastructure system for the Greenbrough 

Subdivision for $255,865.00 with a 10% ($25,586.50) contingency utilizing the LMR 
Construction Inc. contract approved by the Commission at its February 18, 2014 
Commission meeting. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
The recommendation is for the City Commission take the following action: 
 

1. Approve staff to expend funds in the amount of $255,865.00 with an additional 10% ($25,586.50) 
for the repair of the sewer infrastructure system in the Greenbrough Subdivision utilizing the 
LMR Construction Inc. contract. 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
Staff is seeking approval to expend funds in the amount of $255,865.00 with a 10% contingency ($25, 
586.50) for the repair of the sewer infrastructure system in the Greenbrough Subdivision utilizing the 
LMR Construction contract the City Commission approved at its February 18, 2014 City Commission 
meeting.  Upon completion of the project, the sewer infrastructure in this subdivision will be lined and 
restored to the optimum operating level.  Therefore, staff is seeking commission approval to expend these 
funds as outlined above. 
 
OTHER OPTIONS 
 
Chose not to use the previously approved contract with LMR Construction for Sewer Infrastructure Pipe 
Lining Repair, have staff go through the competitive bid process for sewer infrastructure repair projects, 
thus requiring staff to seek a consulting engineer to create the bid specifications. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Staff had budgeted $500,000.00 over a period of two fiscal years in an attempt to be able to complete the 
entire subdivision once the project was started.  As evidenced by the attached quote, and allowing for a 
10% contingency in the event of unforeseen circumstances, this project has come in considerably below 
budget at a total of $281,451.50. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
LMR Construction Inc Contract 
LMR Construction Inc price quote  
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